
January 19, 2023 
 
Anne Wild 
814 Twisp Carlton Road 
Twisp, WA 98856 
 
Livanta  
Appeal of Case #VA-1225628-AP 
EK: ODBBEA 
Dora Lavy 
Our Lady of Hope Health Center 
Richmond, Virginia 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am writing to appeal the decision to deny further Skilled Nursing Care for Dora Lavy at Our Lady of Hope 
Health Center (OLOH). 
 
Dora Lavy is my mother.  She broke her leg and shattered her elbow November 5, 2022.  Her elbow needed to 
be replaced and she had a very difficult surgery to repair her leg.  In December, she had surgery to clear out 
considerable infection to her leg and arm. 
 
From lying in bed recovering from surgeries, UTI, and COVID, she developed 2 bed sores on her bottom.  One 
has cleared and one continues to be an issue.  We learned since the records you received that it has increased 
in size and continues to be an issue for healing.  The wound care doctor on-site at OLOH continues to be 
concerned and is treating the wound. 
 
Her arm infection has cleared, but there is concern with the “dip” in the wound.  She had a follow-up visit with 
an outside wound care specialist at the Medical College of Virginia (MCV) on January 18, 2023.  They 
recommended further treatment by the nurse at OLOH and another visit to MCV on February 1, 2023, for 
follow-up care. 
 
My mother continues PT and OT at OLOH.  They report that she is progressing well but continues to need their 
services.  She was cleared by her surgeon on January 17, 2023, for ADL as tolerated.  She is now focused on 
range of motion for her arm and strengthening her legs in preparation of weight bearing.  We hope to get 
approval for some, if not all, weight bearing on February 13, 2023.  This will significantly improve PT and OT 
possibilities. 
 
My mother cannot do any daily activities for herself.  She is unable to transfer from bed to a wheelchair and 
back, go to the bathroom, shower, or dress herself.  She needs the nurses to assist with taking medications, 
wound care, and daily self-care.   
 
Based on the information above, the proof that she is progressing in her therapy, and the knowledge that 
wound care is needed, I ask that you approve additional days for Skilled Nursing Care at Our Lady of Hope.   
 
Sincerely, 
Anne Wild 
425-212-7167  


